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 RESIDENCY DETERMINATION SYSTEM (RDS) 

North Carolina has introduced a new online 
system, the “Residency Determination Service” 
(RDS), for students applying to college to 
determine whether they are “residents” or 
“non-residents” for purposes of tuition.  This 
can also include resident and non-resident 
costs and/or scholarships.  This online system 
requires students to log on to a website and 
answer questions about themselves and their 

parents to see if they qualify for in-state tuition.  The system requires students to answer questions about their parents’ 
Social Security number or an ITIN number, or other ID. 

If a student enters an ITIN Number for his or her parent, the system should allow the student to proceed through the rest 
of the process without problem.*  If the student chooses the option of “Your parent/Legal Guardian does not wish to 
supply an identification number,” the system will automatically classify the student as a “non-resident” for tuition 
purposes, even if the student has lived in North Carolina for her whole life and has other documents to prove her resident 
status. 

 APPEALING THE DECISION 

However, the RDS system does allow you to APPEAL.  You must click 
the box indicating your desire to appeal within 10 days of receiving 
your original determination of “non-resident.”  After you appeal, you 
will have additional time to gather extra documents proving that you and 
your parents do reside in North Carolina.  These documents may include a 
high school transcript and letter from your high school guidance counselor, 
among other things.  Additional materials discussing this issue, including a 
step-by-step guide for U.S. citizen students with undocumented parents of 
how to navigate the RDS system and the appeal process, are found 
here:  https://www.cfnc.org/rdsresources. 

CONTACT US 

If you have any questions or 
difficulty with the RDS system, or 
need more information, contact: 

Kate Woomer-Deters 
North Carolina Justice Center 

919-861-2072 
kate@ncjustice.org  
*Don’t delay in seeking help if you 

have difficulties with the RDS system! 

 
 

 
 

https://ifap.ed.gov/presentations/attachments/06FSAConfSession07.ppt
https://www.cfnc.org/rdsresources


*Please note that the guidance on this flyer is for the RDS only, not federal FAFSA.  For federal FAFSA guidance on students with 
undocumented parents, click here. 

 MORE INFORMATION FROM THE RDS MATERIALS 

From https://ncresidency.cfnc.org/residencyInfo/studentFAQ: 

 

From https://www.cfnc.org/static/pdf/home/sc/dr/Top10ToKnow.pdf: 

 

From https://ncresidency.cfnc.org/residencyInfo/studentFAQ: 
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